
Public Safety Commission  

Minutes 

 

 
 

October 23, 2013 

 

Attendance:  Ed Meier, Al Chamberlin, Jim Christian, William Murphy, Jeff Lofton, Alderman 

Audrey Hollis, Chief Pruitt, Lt. Ihler 

Excused:  Anne Minley,  Larry Fuller 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm 

 

It was determined that traffic doesn’t warrant a stop sign at Tappan & Ashford.  “Caution 

Children” signs are suggested to be placed at Crete and Coburg Lands.  Police patrols will show 

a presence on the street to help slow down cars. 

 

Report from Police Department.  Lt. Ihler was recently promoted and attended the national FBI 

academy.  Department is down 2 offices due to recent resignations.  Officers dedicated to 

highway patrols (I-270 and 367) have specific responsibilities to those roadways.  There will be a 

full crew working on Halloween. 

 

No report from Fire Department. 

 

Election of Officers:  Chairman Ed Meier, Vice-Chairman Al Chamberlin, and Secretary Larry 

Fuller elected by acclamation to serve as officers for 2014. 

 

New Business.  Coburg Lands is being milled and resurfaced from Chambers to Bellefontaine.  

Sidewalks along Coburg Lands have been made ADA compliant. 

 

It was noted that a warning sign is needed on Belgrove at Quiktrip where the road narrows after 

the Quiktrip truck entrance. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 7:00pm. 

 

Next meeting will be on Thursday, January 23, 2014.  Have a safe and Happy Holidays! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Christian 

Acting Secretary 

 


